AGM Minutes

St. George - Sutherland Baseball Umpires Association. (STG-SBUA)

Date: 30th May 2006
Time: 7.35pm – 8.55pm

Apologies: Phil Griffiths, Mellisa Tallon, Kerry Hemphill, Cassy Greaves, Mike Williams
Attendees: M. Tissot, D. Crabtree, J. Bailey, M. Carter, D. Cooper, C. Simpson, D. Carter, P. Barrington, G. Grigg, J. McDonald, D. Kennedy, K. Bozhoff, R. Wurlod, R. Dobson, P. Turner, R. Buggie, D. Smith, G. Ashton, B. Findlay, K. Gallagher, S. Collins, J. Staniforth.
Welcome all…. Special mention of new member – David Kennedy (Bosco).

Correspondence In:

Received an letter from Sercombe Staniforth & Co
Advisement of the current positions filled and process that needed to be followed to complete the amalgamation of the St. George – Sutherland Baseball Umpires Association at tonight’s AGM.
Secretary Report: (S. Collins): (moved by G. Grigg and seconded by R. Dobson)
Advised members of the newly appointed CSMLBA Executive Members

President: R. Buggie

Vice President: D. Crabtree

Secretary: K. Ridley

Assistant Secretary: W. Corey

Treasurer: G. Grigg

Recorder & Registrar: S. Collins

Disciplinary Chairman: G. Ashton

- Max Pillington has decided to stand down due to family commitments and the arrival of his new daughter.

Treasurer Report (J. McDonald):  (moved by M. Carter and seconded by R. Buggie)
STGBUA Balance $3061.31
SSBUA Balance $3229.21

Total: 6290.52
Vice President: (D. Crabtree): Nil
President Report: (M. Tissot):

Received an e-mail from Arncliffe Scots Baseball Club

Incident involved an umpire (Kyan Attard) that happened at the Phil Austin field on the 13th May 2006.

The e-mail stated that the offending umpire was parading around semi-naked in front of the canteen in full view of other players/spectators including women and children.  He was also seen drinking alcohol and was later scheduled to do the later game but informed someone at the ground that he was unwell and just left.

Motioned by all members and agreed by the current executive committee to send a letter/e-mail to Mr. Kyan Attard advising him that his services are no longer required by the STG-SBUA Inc. due to his actions.
Correspondence Out:

Nil

AGM Voting: 

Returning Officer: P. Turner
President: M. Tissot

Vice President: D. Crabtree

Secretary: S. Collins

Treasurer: J. McDonald

Delegate to STGBA: G. Ashton and M. Williams

Delegate to CSMLB: G. Ashton and M. Williams

Delegate to CSJBA: M. Carter and G. Ashton

Delegate to NSWBA: J. Bailey and M. Carter

General Business: 

D. Cooper
Where are the STG-SBUA meetings going to be held at?

Motion carried by members: The STG-SBUA delegate meetings will be held at the Penshurst RSL Club.
R. Dobson
Raised the idea to try and move forward with a uniform badge design with our new initials (STG-SBUA)
Motion carried by members: G. Grigg has offered his services to the STG-SBUA to come up with a couple of possibilities before we move forward.
P. Barrington
Raised the concern about the sun, late in the afternoon at the Lucas Heights field.  Members believe the decision falls under player safety and is the umpires’ decision.
Raised the issue of cones being used at Lucas Heights… this is an issue that the umpire takes up at the plate meeting with the ground owners.

Raised the issue of the McL2 boundary lines… the answer to the issue was that this is stated in the ground rules of the field as a ground rule double.
K. Gallagher
Raised a question about the colour of a pitchers glove.
G. Ashton
Informed the members that we all should be harder on equipment abuse as a player was ejected for throwing a bat/helmet that may have caused serious damage to a player on the field.
J. McDonald
Advisements of the Forfeits.  All members were advised if a team does not show up on the day he/she should advise Scott Collins via e-mail of the game and offending side and he will chase up the umpire payment from the Association.
Raised a concern over the size/weight of the aluminium bats being used and the safety concerns.

P. Griffiths / M. Carter

Advised the members that there will be a Level 1, 2 & 3 umpires’ course held: (awaiting confirmation)
VENUE:
NSW Institute of Sport, Narrabeen.
DATES:
5:00 p.m. Friday, 8th September – approximately 5:00 p.m. Sunday, 10th September 2006. 

COSTS:
$225 per person. (Includes meals, accommodation and tuition)


NSWBUA Members are entitled to a discount.
 

REQUIREMENTS:

Participants must have the physical ability to participate in a training program that requires frequent voice projection, stretching, bending, squatting, jogging, sprinting, and standing for periods of two hours or more and participate in a daily conditioning program of organized medium-impact aerobics designed to exercise and strengthen muscle groups most utilized by umpires.
Next Meeting:

7.30pm, Tuesday 27th June 2006 at Penshurst RSL

